Grad Meeting Notes, Wed. Feb 25th, 2015
· Degree Exhibition (DE15): Some Important Dates & Deadlines

· A lot of the information we’re getting today is in the Online Handbook. It will answer a lot of questions.

· The Student Handbook is accessible online, including the Application to Exhibit forms: http://handbook.ecuad.ca/
· They dates and deadlines are there, forms, guidelines, etc.

· Fill out the Release Form: very important. Then the media can reproduce certain works from the exhibition

· Application to Exhibit forms, Equipment request forms, etc.

· Committee contacts are all there too, In case anyone has questions. Email is the best way to contact them.

· March: 

· 13th: Application to Exhibit form + Release form due at Reception

· Attach any information (diagrams, drawing, photos, etc.) to assist curatorial committee in assigning exhibition space

· Including sizes of space needed with (at least approx.) measurements

· Even if it’s just a painting, this stuff is helpful

· April:

· 2nd: Equipment request forms are due (A/V, IT, computers, etc.)

· 24th: Printed labels for art exhibits are due (there’s a website for them…)

· 28th: 9am-12pm: Students bring their work (with installation instructions form physically attached to the work) to assigned drop off location (posted on the Degree Exhibition Information Board near Student Services)

· 30th: All installations must be completed by 5pm

· May:

· 1st: Preview Industry Night, 7-10pm

· 2nd: Exhibition Opening 5-10pm

· 17th: Exhibition Ends at 8pm

· 19-21st: Students de-install exhibition, take work home

· Denise Cordrey: Student Services

· Convocation Ceremony: Chan Centre at UBC. Saturday, May 2nd, 1-4pm

· Plan to arrive between 11:30-12:15

· Application to Graduate needs to be filled out: some people still need to fill it out.

· Once it is filled out, it allows them to put you on all the planning email lists and ticket lists etc.

· If you haven’t filled it out yet, you need to go to Student Services.

· Watch your Email for information: They will always have the subject line: CONVOCATION 2015: [description]
· Those emails will be very important.
· As you walk across the stage they project a slide of an image of your work. 
· ECUAD.ca>Student Services>Graduation>grad-images-form

· You’ll fill out an online form. We will be emailed when it’s available.

· Tickets: Look out for an email. All grad students will not require tickets. What you get: 2 tickets per student for family and friends from the get go. There is a deadline, April 15nd, and if you haven’t picked up your tickets you’ve lost your chance to bring two guests. After April 15th, those tickets will be available for you to pick up a maximum of two more tickets. If you have more than that, people can come and line up at the will-call booth at the Chan Centre on the day, and they will do everything they can to get them in.

· Don’t panic about tickets too much!

· This will all be done online. For a fee you can print them out, but it’s probably a good idea to keep them at Will-Call at the Chan Centre, so you don’t lose them.

· Attire: We don’t go with grad gowns and caps. Students can wear their best outfits and it’s awesome. Some people do want gowns, and some families want gowns, so you can order a gown with a discount. Silk scarves with the school logos will be handed out.

· Valedictorian: One student who will represent all undergrads. They will give a 3-5 min speech, and that valedictorian will be nominated by your peers. There will be an email sent out and ballots will be available at Student Services or Reception.

· None of this can happen if you haven’t filled out the Application to Graduate! See an academic advisor if you still need to do this.

· Shop Manager:

· Making the work is important: having the work ready for the exhibition. Also speak and consult with a technician early and often if you need help.

· Art Exhibition and Media Exhibition forms: The more detailed information as to your exhibition needs is incredibly helpful. Some projects may be evolving and changing, please give as up-to-date information as you can, and let them know if it changes.

· The installation responsibilities fall on you immediately and directly. Technicians will be on hand to help, so check with them and coordinate early and often.

· Surprises are not a good idea…!

· Plan ahead as much as possible! There are limited resources, mechanical resources, contact with technicians, etc. Early and often consultation!

· Time is incredibly important. 

· More dates:

· April 17th: Last day of all regular classes. That weekend, Saturday 18th, the time when 4th years need to move out of their studio spaces. Be sure you’re checking with the technicians in your area to see where or how long you can linger in those spaces. Different areas will have different specifics. Painting and design students are provided additional spaces, so check in with your technicians.

· Painting: They start cleaning out the studios really quickly. All furniture disappears, the studios are cleaned, walls are built. The spaces look like very beautiful gallery spaces.

· Sunday 19th, and 20th, the spaces are being converted. Access to the space is limited: once the preparations start it is challenging to have students moving in and out of those spaces.

· Then a weekend when floors are cleaned and polished, and then Installation Week. Design begins on the Monday, and the rest on Tuesday.

· Technicians will be around, tool crib will be available, you need to be thinking about how your work will be installed. Used tech support in advance to find out your best methods. Be as prepared as you can be by the installation date.

· Ron: IT:

· For those considering use of computers, etc. In the exhibition, look at the forms and fill out the equipment request forms to use computer supplied computers, media players, monitors, etc equipment. Be sure to talk with the technicians well in advance to help figure out the best way to present your work.

· There is a finite number of computers and equipment available, and those who fill them out first will be prioritized.

· Be aware that network connections are not provided (wireless or ethernet).

· Design your exhibitions to run entirely on information on the computer’s hard drive; not on the internet.

· Students who receive equipment will be required to make an appointment with the technician; this will happen prior to the opening, when the equipment will be delivered and set up. 

· IPads will come from the library, not IT.

· Think early about your installation plans, and consult with the technicians.

· Sometimes it’s been really close, so do not delay in filling out the forms.

· James: Media Areas 

· A/V equipment: small to large monitors, projectors, media players, and headphone apps. Power cords or power bars are not provided, neither are headphones or speakers.

· Equipment Request forms is where you submit the details of what you need. There is also a space for description of your work; this is important, as we might be able to suggest alternate equipment if things are tight.

· You may be bringing your own equipment, and it’s important to specify this on the form as well.

· A/V Staff will help to secure your equipment so it isn’t stolen. There are security procedures and staff will help you work this out.

· Especially if the equipment is going to be built in to something or hidden in a plinth, etc.

· The A/V Dept. Hires a grad student who goes in and turns everything on, and in the evening they’ll turn everything off. One of the forms is operational instructions for how to turn everything on/off. 

· If you have media, ex. Media playing on a player, USB/DVD etc., they will require a back up copy so they can make sure it can be fixed and keep it running throughout the exhibition.

· You’ll get a confirmation by email once you’ve submitted all the forms about your equipment requests, you can speak to the staff. April 27-29th you can pick up your equipment from A/V.

· Just like the shops, there is an end date where no equipment will go out: that is April 22nd. If you require cameras or lighting to document your work, make sure you come before that date, because equipment won’t be available afterward.

· Deadline date for submitting the equipment forms is ~March 31st. It will be listed in the Handbook.

· For Projectors/monitors, there is mounting equipment available. Staff will be there to help you out with it. Let them know in advance that you need that assistance.

· Eva: Donor relations and awards officer:

· 1: Preview night.

· Friday Night: professional night. Those who are recruiting, gallery agents, donors, buyers, etc. Will be there. Make sure you’re thinking about representing yourself well there.

· Invitations: there will be an invitation list posted on the handbook website. There are thousands of names, check that list in case there’s someone you want to invite (company directors, recruiters, gallery agents, etc.)

· Approx. 2000 people will come through that night. Enjoy yourself, stay in the vicinity of your work so you can speak to them and connect. You won’t have this opportunity again. The next night, Saturday, is the party night.

· 2: Alumni Relations:

· They’ll help you out after you graduate.

· During the set up, they’ll be organizing a grad help desk. April 29th and 30th, there will be a table of goodies, tea, etc. To help you out during the busy, stressful set up time. It’s all free, so take advantage!
· Alumni.ecuad.ca and ecuaa.ca
· 3: Graduation Awards:

· This year we’ll be giving away 20 donor funded awards.

· Range from awarded based on GPA, based on work in the show, and they also based on a combination of both.

· On Friday May 1st, 9am, the juries will be going through to select pieces. That’s when you need to have your work complete.

· Have your work ready, especially if you think it qualifies.

· If you go by your piece and there’s no label there, grab a post-it not and put your name with your work so you don’t miss out.

· New awards: 

· $5000 award for top health design piece.

· Visual artists: Aquisition awards: A donor will be purchasing 5 pieces at $2000 apiece. You need to fill out a form to make sure you’ll be considered for that.

· More awards will be added over time as information comes in.

· If you have any questions contact ebouchard@ecuad.ca 

· Larisa Berenger (???): Library

· The library will be an exhibition site.

· They also supply iPads. There are 30 available, so get your requests in early if you need them.

· The library opens its doors as an exhibition site. 

· On your art media exhibition form, the Library is listed as an exhibition site. So think about how you’d want your work exhibited there, and how your work relates to the library’s collections.

· There is also a reading room: For artists’ books and zines. It’s a collective reading space: those of you who have printed matter, graphic novels, children’s books, etc., can submit their work. Furniture is set up and you can go and enjoy.

· Submissions will be accepted throughout the exhibition week right up until the Friday, incase there’s something you want to add at the last minute.

· There will be notes available to put on your work that you have printed matter that corresponds to your projects in the Reading Room

· Everyone will be mass-emailed tomorrow with the link to the handbook. It is recommended you spend a while looking it over and familiarizing yourself with dates and forms you need to sign.

